
   Greetings, 

In the next few months you will be seeing 

some big changes in your club.  At 

                                this time the extension of the office wall is in  

      progress.  While there is an aesthetic bonus to this project  the 

real reason is club liability.  This will give the club additional storage as 

well as keep members out of the attic.  A BIG thanks goes out to Al 

Tharp, Jim Frauendienst, Darren Nelson, and Craig Deuel for all their 

time and effort with this project.  You should also note that we will be 

discussing money and raising fees at the April meeting.  If you have any 

thoughts on this topic please plan to attend.  Along the same lines, there 

are still little things you can do to help us out.  Please remember to turn 

out the lights, keep the front door closed and remember if you bring a 

guest more than 3 times they either need to pay $2 for each additional 

visit or join the club.    One other item--You don't need to slam the out-

side door now.  Al reworked the door lock and it closes gently now.  And 

last, but certainly not least,  A BIG thanks goes out to Mary Tharp for the 

Great detailed job she is doing with this Newsletter.  I would also remind 

you of the last leg of the Triple crown coming up on March 25th.  There 

have been nothing but positive comments about the changes made for 

the 2nd leg.    
    See you then 
       Bob     

 

The Board meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was 

called to order at 7:00 pm on March 7th, 2011 at the 

Cheyenne Field Archers Office. 

 

Present: 

Mike Lancaster, Bob Day, Mary Jo Day, Al Tharp, Mary 
Tharp, Jim Frauendienst, Bob Graham, and Matt Rusk 
were present.  Craig Deuel was late.  Alternate  present 
was Tim Whetsell.      
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A word from your President 

 

Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report  

The secretary’s report was read.  Bob Graham 

made a motion to accept the secretary’s report 

as read, Tim Whetsell seconded the motion. 

Mary Jo Day presented the Treasurer’s Report.  

Bob Graham made a motion to accept the Treas-

urer’s report and Al Tharp seconded the motion.  

Jim Frauendienst questions the CDs vs Money 

Market Certificates.  Mary Jo and Bob will con-

Calendar 
 

LEAGUES 

Tuesday night, 7:00 pm 

Thursday night, 7:00 pm 

Sunday paper leagues 4:00 

pm 

 
JOAD 

Saturday @ 10:00 am 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

BHW Planning Meeting 

March 20th 2:00 pm 

 

Triple Crown March 25th &  

March 26th 

 

3-D Inventory 

April 2nd, 8:00 am 

 

Spring Cleanup 

April 9th, 8:00 am 

 

Board Meeting 
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New Business 

Old Business 

Triple Crown:  the feedback from 

the changes in the lines especially 

the cubs has only been excellent. 

Mini Classes-Neal Perkins held the 

class and has had positive feedback.  

He will hold another one on March 

23rd, the Wednesday before Triple 

Crown, it will be peep sights and D-

loops. 

Range Lighting-Jim Frauendenlist 

said that Mike Hoover said he knew 

about the lights that are in the build-

ing, but they are yellow.  Al said he 

talked to the owner down at Rocky 

Mountain Archery and the owner 

down there said he is calling his elec-

trician back in to fix the lights, that 

the field is too dark and he’s chang-

ing it.  He also said that the soffet 

probably would have to be painted 

when they do that.  Al made a motion 

that we should see what happens 

after the owner of Rocky Mountain 

Archery changes it.   He subse-

quently withdrew the motion after dis-

cussion that LED lights might make a 

difference.  Bob Graham made a mo-

tion to investigate the different lights 

(yellow vs led lights vs blue halogen) 

and make a recommendation at the 

next meeting.  Craig Deuel seconded 

it.  

 Third Leg of Triple Crown- the 

same people will volunteer however 

the menu will be changed. 

BHW-planning meeting, March 20th 

at 2:00 pm. 

Office Wall Extension-It has been dis-

cussed before and motions were made 

to enclose this area, but it hasn’t hap-

pened.  Because of the liability issue 

with kids climbing up on top of the office 

and adults using it as a tree stand, Bob 

said we need to do something about it.  

Jim Fraundenlist said that  he got an es-

timate on the materials of $409.00 and 

Leaning Tree Construction will donate ½ 

day labor to work on it.  Bob Graham 

said they should check with Truss Craft 

for 2X4s.  Al Tharp made a motion to 

enclose area above the office, seconded 

by Bob Graham.  Al and Jim start on 

Monday. 

Have Bow, Will Go!! 

 

B.O.W. Donation-Al Tharp made a mo-

tion to make a donation to B.O.W., sec-

onded by Bob Graham. 

Triple Crown Grand Prizes were dis-

cussed.  It was decided that we shop 

around and see what we can get that 

will work into our budget. 

3d Inventory-is set for April 2nd at 8:00 

am to prepare for BHW. 

Spring Cleanup Work Party-is set for 

April 9th at 8:00 am.  This will only be 

indoor stuff. 

Membership Report was given by 

Bob Day.  He said Mel Schlagel 

reported that 175 people has signed 

up.  He said there are 4 to 5 people 

signing up per week, out of that 2 to 

3 are new members.   

2011 
Club Officers 

 
President 
Bob Day 

 
Vice President 
 Bob Graham 

 
Secretary 
Mary Tharp 

 
Treasurer 

Mary Jo Day 
 

Board Members 
Matt Rusk 

Mike Lancaster 

Al Tharp 

Craig Deuel 

 

Alternates 

Jim Fraundenlist 

Tim Whetsell 

Dan Conrad 
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Re-entering tournaments rules-3d-you can only 

re-enter if you re-shoot for fun or hunter class.  

Discussion on changing the rules to be consistent 

and it was decided to keep the 3D and Paper Tar-

get tournament rules separate.  There is no advan-

tage on the paper targets if you reshoot in a differ-

ent class.  Therefore, a motion was made by Matt 

Rusk to allow shooters on paper targets ONLY to 

re-enter a tournament and shoot two different 

classes if they want, it was seconded by Bob Gra-

ham. 

Access Yes-Discussion on whether CFA wanted 

to sponsor two shoots to benefit Access Yes as we 

have in the past.   It was decided to go ahead and 

use the proceeds from the Tuesday night 3D 

shoot, April 19th and Thursday night 3D shoot, 

April 21st, 7:00 pm.  The club will  need donations 

for door prizes. 

NASP-will be contacting the club to see if mem-

bers want to shoot at their shoot to help raise 

money for the students to go to National.  It was 

April 22nd at McCormick last year and had 10 me-

ter shots and 15 meter shots.  We will keep you 

informed when this benefit shoot will be. 

 

 

Other Business  

Reminder:  This club belongs to every member.  

We don’t have a janitorial service.  Please be con-

siderate to your fellow club members and clean 

up debris you make when shooting.  This includes 

putting benches and targets back where they be-

long.  The brooms are located in open area, next 

to the office.   

$2100.00 with the purchase of the bales. 

Grant for Curt Gowdy Outdoor Range-Neal Perkins 

and Mike Hoover are working on the Grant for Curt 

Gowdy outdoor range, and they will piggy back bales 

for our outdoor range on that bid to get them for a little 

less. 

Shootoffs and Payouts for Triple Crown-There was 

discussion about the Triple Crown shoot-offs when 

there are ties for the top positions.  Because some 

cannot return for shoot-offs during the separate legs, it 

was discussed that rather than do a shootoff, that the 

top shooters split the payouts for the top positions for 

each leg.  But then for the overall Grand Prizes, that it 

be mandatory for archers to come back to shoot-off if 

there is a tie or else they would be disqualified. 

Upcoming Events: 

Triple Crown (3rd leg)-Friday, March 25th and Satur-

day, March 26th 

Adjournment-Bob Graham motioned that the meeting 

be adjourned,  Mary Jo Day seconded it.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 8:33 pm. 

Minutes submitted by: Mary Tharp 

Outdoor Target Range-Al Tharp checked with 

Roger VanHatten and it will cost us $750.00 for 50’ 

beams 4 ft in ground in concrete, 12’ high; plus 

$65.00 a sheet for expanded metal for shelving.  

Bob Graham can come up with enough red iron.  

Then the only other thing the club would have to 

get would be treated plywood or tar wafer board 

with rubber over the top.  We will be closer to 

Miscellaneous 
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Next Board meeting 
April 4th, 7:00 pm 


